Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Two announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: December 1, 2022, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.; Presentation at 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: In-Person - Jacksonville Urban Office Training Facility, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204. Virtual - Online: nflroads.com/VPH, By phone: (415)930-5321, Access code: 534-069-144
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Tentative Five-Year Work Program - Fiscal Years 2023/2024 - 2027/2028
This meeting will serve as the official public hearing for the Tentative-Year Work Program for FDOT District Two. There will be a brief work program development presentation at 6:00 p.m. followed by a public comment period. Department staff will be on hand to answer questions or concerns for all counties in District Two.
Interested persons may join the virtual public hearing (VPH) from a computer, tablet or phone or participate in person at the FDOT Jacksonville Urban Office Training Facility, 2198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204. All participants, regardless of their chosen platform, will experience the same live hearing.
Participants who are unable to attend the webinar online can listen to the hearing by calling (415)930-5321 and entering access code 534-069-144 when prompted. Please note that while the call-in number is listen-only, callers may submit comments directly to Mr. Greg Evans, FDOT District Two Secretary, at the address listed below.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, disability or family status.
If you cannot make the hearing, visit nflroads.com/vph to get information and submit comments. Comments will be received by the Department at the hearing, at nflroads.com/vph or by mail until December 16, 2022, to be documented as part of the public hearing transcript.
Comments should be addressed to: Greg Evans, District Two Secretary, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Mail Station 2000, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874, (386)758-3700 or 1(800)749-2967, Email: greg.evans@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brandi Vittur, P.E., District 2 Program Management Engineer, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 South Marion Avenue, Mail Station 2014, Lake City, FL 32025, Phone: (386)961-7468, Email: brandi.vittur@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brandi Vittur, P.E., District 2 Program Management Engineer, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 South Marion Avenue, Mail Station 2014, Lake City, FL 32025, Phone: (386)961-7468, Email: brandi.vittur@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Brandi Vittur, P.E., District 2 Program Management Engineer, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 South Marion Avenue, Mail Station 2014, Lake City, FL 32025. Phone: (386)961-7468 Email: brandi.vittur@dot.state.fl.us.
